CLAREMONT, WEASTE & SEEDLEY (CW&S) OLDER PEOPLES FORUM

PRESENT & INTRODUCTIONS: see attached
APOLOGIES: see attached
MINUTES of last meeting passed around to be read.
SPEAKER: Dave Parr, Ring & Ride Salford.

Dave mentioned about the services provided by Ring & Ride e.g.

· local to Salford,

· across boundaries 

· individuals & groups can book the service

· 14 seater coaches (without wheelchairs – less people if wheelchair users)
· Leaflets were provided with all the details.

Dave said that he would talk to people after the meeting if they had any queries or wanted to raise any problems regarding the service.

Format of group:

Umbrella organisation – with range of projects and issues managed by a Committee – agreed.
People present were asked if they wanted to volunteer for the Committee. 5 people put their name forward to support the development of the group:-

· Keith Ivison (Weaste resident & Salford Mental Health group) 

· Tony Palmer (Claremont resident & St Luke’s Dance Group)

· Elsie Traynor (Claremont resident) 

· Mary Haworth (Seedley resident & St Luke’s HHH group)

· Irene Travis (Seedley resident & Chandos Bowling Club & BASIC)

Thanks to everyone for giving their time and knowledge to take this forward.
The Forum discussed how this would work i.e.

1. Discussions/Speakers on relevant issues to members.
2. Projects/Activities organised and developed e.g. 

· Intergenerational projects (between schools or youth service & older residents) 
· Befriending & Mentoring (isolated people)

· Training opportunities e.g. Information Technology
· Other ideas welcome
3. Organising events & social activities e.g.
· Visits to & from other Forums across Salford. Keith suggested contacting Eccles, Kersal or Swinton to ask how they run their Forums. Kay to contact asap to ask a rep from one of the groups to attend the next meeting.

· Visits to each others’ groups to see what they do.

Funding (room hire/refreshments/activities)

It was agreed to set up as a registered community group to apply for community funding. (see above ‘Format of Group’)  

Kay to ask other ‘Forums’ in Salford and Age Concern regarding a Constitution and necessary register documents.

We discussed funding and there were a few suggestions:

· To ask existing groups to contribute towards the costs (Tony Palmer, St Luke’s Dance Group has offered to help contribute to support the group) 


Kay to ask other groups if they would be willing to do this also. 

· To apply to the local Community Committee (under £500.00 for start-up funds)

· To register as a community group to access local and national funding as needed.

Tony Palmer (St Luke’s Over 50’s Dance Group) is interested in the part of the Forum that organises social events but not working across generations. The group currently offer their members the opportunity to keep fit (through dance) trips out and a free meal at Christmas plus more, all for only £1 per person per week. The group does have insurance and some members have CRB (Criminal Records Bureau) checks for working with vulnerable older people. It is  stated in their Constitution that people may attend if they have particular needs e.g. relating to mobility, but must have a carer attend with them to ensure their support and safety. 

Health & Safety on Trips & Insurance.

Ozzie raised the issue in relation to responsibility of group organisers, especially where they take members out on trips and some members may not be able to manage by themselves. 

Tommy Curran (Salford Community Leisure) mentioned that he asks all participants to complete a permission form before taking them anywhere, he also checks the insurance of all venues, transport, etc to ensure they meet the ‘duty of care’ that all services should have in place.  

Transport companies also have insurance in place (Dave from Ring & Ride said) and all groups (or individuals) should check this before using the transport, to ensure their own protection against accidents or whatever.
Keith said this has often made volunteering difficult in groups where the law says that volunteer organisers may be liable if something goes wrong. However, if an organiser has taken steps to ensure peoples safety, they can then show that they have behaved responsibly and tried to ensure peoples safety. People also have a responsibility for themselves and should not only expect others to do everything. 

Kay F. to find out information about this and if we can get a speaker for the next meeting.

As an example; Tony asked if people employed a window cleaner and if they (home owner and cleaner) had insurance to cover them, most people said they did use someone but were not sure if their insurance covered this. It was suggested that people check their own (and the window cleaner’s) insurance before employing anyone to carry out work at home or wherever. This shows one of the many services we use daily but where people may not be aware of their responsibility. Keith said that many older people have insurance a long time and this may no longer be appropriate to their present circumstances. People should check with their own policies to see if they have up to date insurance for their needs.
Name of the Forum/Group.
Kay asked the group about the name ‘Older Peoples Forum’ and if they preferred to rename it, suggestions were:

· Senior Citizens Group or 

· Senior Task Group or A. N. Other?

All present agreed the current name ‘Older Peoples Forum’ Claremont, Weaste & Seedley’. 

CW&S - Community Information & Directories. 
Kay asked ‘permission’ to advertise contact details of the various groups and organisations that provide activities for older people in the area. This was to ensure that personal details were not made widely available unless agreed. Kay (or Lesley Bates) will send a permission form to all named reps of these groups asap so that she can give distribute copies of the local community directory for peoples own use. The directory could provide details of:-

· The group and their activities

· Venue, times 

· Type of activity 

· Contact person (name, address, phone, email (if have one).

Council Information Websites 
Tommy mentioned the City Council website that people could access at the local libraries with free internet access for Salford residents (if they don’t have their own computer at home) :-
1. 
Service Information Directory (SID) on www.salford.gov.uk/serviceinfo with details of all 
services across Salford and includes:-
2, 
For older people on 

www.asksid.info which has up to date information about many of the activities and groups 
in Salford for older people.
3. For younger people on


www.0-19insalford.info/wuu2 
- services and things to do for 13 to 19 year olds.


www.salfordchildren.info 
- services for children, young people and families.

What is the Service Information Directory? 
· Do you want to join a group or become a volunteer?

· Are you looking for a particular service for support, advice or information?

· Do you want to let others know about your group or service and the work you provide in your local community?
· Do you need a telephone number? 
Why not use the service information directory. Its available 365 days a year, 24 hours a day.

The Service Information Directory:
· Provides information on services for all ages
· Provides an accurate online information resource
· Enables you to search for services in Salford
· Enables you to print search results
· Brings together AskSID, Salford Children and wuu2
Salford Community Leisure (SCL) – Tommy Curran, Senior Sports Development Officer.
Tommy gave a brief outline of the work he is doing in the area, working primarily with young people within sports e.g. with sports clubs, youth centres and schools etc. He also mentioned Pendleton College swimming pool (Dronfield Road) and said that if any groups wanted to use 
Contact Tommy for further information on 0161 778 0568 or 07743 593 692 or email: Tommy.Curran@salford.gov.uk 
After April 2009 all pools are free to people over 60 and young people under 16 years. 
Tommy works across Claremont & Weaste, especially during the school holidays to provide a range of activities for young people e.g. girls dance, sports in the parks, etc.

Anne Crichton is also the contact at SCL for the activity ‘Healthy Hips & Hearts (HHH)’ and this currently takes place at St Luke’s church hall, Derby Road in Weaste every Thursday from 10am – 11am. Contact Anne for more info on 0161 778 0497 or Mobile: 07928522303 or 

E-mail: Anne.Crichton@salford.gov.uk 
Health Walks – Irene Travis mentioned the walks at Buile Hill Park every Tuesday from 10am – 11am, with Brenda Smith, Park Warden, meet outside the Garden Centre gates. 

Contact Brenda on 07968 327 107 or email Brenda.Smith@salford.gov.uk for more info. Brenda is also a member of the Friends of Buile Hill Park.


Salford Primary Care Trust (SPCT) has also run walks in Claremont from the library into Lightoaks Park. Contact Lynne Kershaw, Salford PCT on 0161 212 4059 or email lynne.kershaw@salford.nhs.uk 
Fair Trade – Sandra Dutson talked about ‘What is Fair Trade’ and why we can all help support this in Salford, to give the producers and farmers a fair price for the coffee, tea, cocoa and other goods we use everyday. ‘Salford is a Fair Trade City’ and this means that all council services use only Fair Trade goods and items in their buildings. 
Cancer Aid Listening Line (CALL) – Paul Quinn attended the meeting and will be telling people more at the next meeting about the services in Salford for people who are living with cancer. The group meet every 2 weeks on Wednesdays (next meeting on 18th February at Mount Chapel, Langworthy Road from 1pm – 3pm. People living with cancer should ring 0845 123 2329 and speak to an adviser to be referred to this group. 

Date of March meeting 
– Thursday 12th March (Claremont)





- Venue: Height Youth Centre, King St (off Bolton Road) 
Venues suggested are: 
- Height Methodist Church hall, King Street (Kay to ask)






- Height Youth Centre, King Street (Kay to ask) See above (March)





- St Peter & Paul’s Church hall, Park Road (Ozzie to ask)

Date of April meeting
- Thursday 16th April (Weaste)





- Venue: Chandos Grove Bowling Club (off Weaste Lane)
Venues suggested are:
- Chandos Bowling Club (Ron to ask) see above (April)





- All Souls Church hall, Weaste Lane (Irene to ask)






- St Luke’s Church hall, Derby Road, Weaste (Kay to ask)






- Elmwood Church hall (Kay to ask if others not available)

We agreed to alternate the meetings between Claremont & Weaste to give everyone an opportunity to attend in their own area. 
PS. Mature Times – Melody gave me a copy of this FREE newspaper with info for people over 50, K to find out who distributes and if we could get some copies for the group. I have now secured 100 copies per month; they will be delivered to Cleveland House early in March. I will bring them to the next meeting if available. Please take copies with you and give to your friends and neighbours. 

Meeting took place at Peterloo Court, Weaste on Thursday 12th Feb 2009
PRESENT:

Kay Fairhurst, 
CD Worker, Salford Community Services

Tommy Curran, 
Salford Community Leisure



Dave Parr (Mgr)
Salford Ring & Ride




 

Kathleen Palmer, 
St Luke’s Over 50’s Dance Group

Mrs May Barry, 
St Luke’s Over 50’s Dance Group



Edith Burke, 

St Luke’s Over 50’s Dance Group

Tony Palmer, 
St Luke’s Over 50’s Dance Group



Keith Ivison, 

Salford Mental Health Trust



Reg Thornhill, 
Nifty 50’s Dance Group

Clive Lomax, 
Nifty 50’s Dance Group

Andrea Wilkinson, 
Roman Court (Scheme Assistant)

Irene Travis, 

Chandos Grove Bowling Club & BASIC (Hope Hosp)
Ron Lynch, 

Chandos Grove Bowling club

Paul Quinn, 

Cancer Aid Listening Line (CALL)


 
Elsie Traynor, 
Start 50 Plus Art Group
Nancy Fitton, 
St Luke’s Healthy Hips & Hearts Group

Mary Haworth, 
St Luke’s Healthy Hips & Hearts Group

Melody Barber, 
Community Warden, help the Aged


Martine Davidson, 
Community Warden Help the Aged


Sandra Dutson, 
Fair Trade in Salford 

Carol Griffiths, 
Peterloo Court, Weaste

Alma Oliver  

Peterloo Court, Weaste

Irene Harris, 

Peterloo Court, Weaste 

Ruth Jones, 

Peterloo Court, Weaste 

Stella Bailey, 
Peterloo Court, Weaste 

Les Thomas, 
Peterloo Court, Weaste 

APOLOGIES:
Danny Morrell
Start 50 Plus Art Group




Chris Allmark

St Luke’s Church, Weaste

Eddie Allmark
St Luke’s Church, Weaste

Ron Hibbert

St Luke’s Church, Weaste

Fiona Chadwick
Henshaws for Blind People
Katie Lynch

Peterloo Court, Scheme Manager



Mick Walbank
SCC Community Services, N’hood Mgr



P.S. Apologies if I have missed off your name, can you please let me know so that I can make sure it is added in future (sorry)















         Thank you
PS, Please find enclosed the ‘Permission Form’ we talked about, 

can you complete it asap and return it before or at the next meeting, thanks.
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